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November 13, 2020 
 
VIA EMAIL 
 
 
Mr. Vernon Yu  
Executive Vice President and President, Liquids Pipelines 
Enbridge Inc. 
200, Fifth Avenue Place 
425 — 1st Street SW 
Calgary, Alberta 
Canada T2P 3L8 
 
 Re: Notice of Revocation and Termination of Easement  
 
Dear Mr. Yu: 
 

Enclosed is a Notice of Revocation and Termination of Easement. This document 
provides formal notice to Enbridge Energy, Limited Partnership, Enbridge Energy 
Company, Inc., and Enbridge Energy Partners, L.P., the corporate successors to Lakehead 
Pipe Line Company, Inc., that the 1953 easement granted by the State of Michigan to 
Lakehead Pipe Line and authorizing the operation of the dual pipelines in the Straits of 
Mackinac is revoked and terminated as of 180 days following the date of this Notice. As set 
forth in detail in the Notice, the easement is revoked for violation of the public trust 
doctrine, and terminated based on a longstanding, persistent pattern of noncompliance with 
easement conditions and the standard of due care imposed by the easement, which cannot 
be corrected or otherwise cured.  

 
Please be advised that the Michigan Department of Attorney General has today filed 

an action for declaratory and injunctive relief in Ingham County Circuit Court to enforce 
the Notice and require Enbridge to cease operation of the dual pipelines when the 
revocation and termination takes legal effect in 180 days following the date of this Notice. 
 
Sincerely,  

 
Mark Totten 
Chief Legal Counsel 
 
 
cc: Peter Holran, Director, U.S. Government Affairs, Enbridge  


